Knightline 5300

Division 5

www.kc5300.0rg

Volume 51, Issue No. 6 GOLETA VALLEY COUNCIL 5300 - 1961 - 2011 December 2011

“li Us?” Grand Knight’s Report

. ) By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight
Recruitment Drive at Our Lady of
Sorrows
Pictured: Grand Knight Ed Barrier, David Farebrother Brother Knights:
and GK Bruce Garica at the O.L.S. Recruitment Drive,
ready to speak to all about the Knights!
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Schedule of Events

December, 2011
12/05/11  Monday K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
12/09/11 Friday Trustee Christmas Party, Parish Hall, 6:30 PM
12/11/11  Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
12/11/11  Sunday Blood Drive after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
12/13/11  Tuesday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM
12/13/11  Tuesday Candy for Widows

January, 2012
1/2/12 Monday K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
1/8/12 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
1/9/12 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM
1/29/12 Sunday Corporate Communion, 9:30 AM Mass

February, 2012
2/3/12 Friday Clergy Appreciation Dinner, Parish Hall, 6:30 PM
2/6/12 Monday K of C Officers’ Meeting at Conference Room, 8:00 PM
2/12/12 Sunday Pancake Breakfast after 7:30 and 9:30 AM Masses
2/13/12 Monday K of C 5300 Business Meeting at Parish Hall, 7:30 PM
2/22/12 Wednesday Ash Wednesday, Lent Begins
2/24/12 Friday Lenten Fish Fry, Parish Hall, 6 PM

KNIGHTLINE 5300
December 1, 2011, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official
Newsletter of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116-
0065. Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity of the
Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to
participate. Neither the Editor nor the Council may agree or
disagree with opinions expressed within this publication's
articles and neither take responsibility or offer
endorsements of advertisers. Knightline 5300 deadline is
the 20th of the month for the following month’s issue.
Subscription price included in dues.

Laura Schuberg
Newsletter Editor
E-mail: L.Schuberg@gmail.com
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Chancellor’s Report
SK Jack Turney, Chancellor

Below you will find the list of people who we
should be praying for:
* SK Steve Schlesselman who’s latest challenge
is failing eyesight

e SK Sam Alfano

* For the SK Francisco Cabrera family who are
facing challenging times.

e SKJim Wasil

* Judy Klinge, wife of SK Brian Klinge

* Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh

¢ Denise Swiaki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki
* Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels

* Ray Villa and Soccorro Sieckmann, brother-
in-law and sister-in-law to SK Felix Sanchez

* Sr. Teresa Meza. Sister of SK Jose Meza
* Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrerra

* Rachel De Alba, widow of Bro. Salvatore De
Alba

* Maureen Lacey, widow of SK John Lacey

For the repose of the soul of SK Leland Jansen that
passed on to his Eternal Reward. May the Perpetual
Light shine upon him. Let us also pray for his family
at this time of loss.

We should also be praying for our priests and deacons
who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual
community.

If you know of
anybody in need of
our prayers please
feel free to contact
me at 967-9473.

Insurance Agent’s Report
David Farebrother, Field Agent

Ways to Pay for Whole Life

We live in a world of options and we are
constantly bombarded by choices. Some of these
make our lives more complicated, but many of these
choices are created with the public in mind.

At the Knights of Columbus, every product
we offer has been designed solely for the benefit of
our members and their families. When I present an
option to you, it’s because a team of experts has
discussed it at length to be certain it serves your best
interest.

That said, we have a few options on how you
can provide and pay for the whole life coverage that
your family needs. Many whole life policies call for
premiums to be paid for your entire life or to age 100.
But we also offer permanent life coverage with
guaranteed cash values (and the potential to earn
dividends, which are not guaranteed) through policies
that offer a limited period of premium payments.

First, we offer “10 Pay Life” and “20 Pay
Life.” Consider paying premiums for 10 or 20 years,
and never having to pay for the coverage again. The
plan is “paid up” and no more premiums are due. The
plan stays in force, the death benefit remains intact
and the guaranteed cash value continues to grow.

A plan with similar benefits is “Life Paid Up
at 65.” The difference over 10 or 20 Pay Life plans is
that this permanent product requires you to pay
premiums until age 65. The premiums stop (just in
time for retirement), but the plan remains in force.

Finally, the ultimate in limited pay is our
Single Premium Life product. Imagine buying life
insurance — permanent life insurance — and only
paying one single premium? It’s possible.

To learn more about these products, our long-
term care insurance or retirement products, please call
me today.

David L. Farebrother, FICF
CA DOI Lic # 0E547974
Office (805) 684-0053
Cellular (805) 766-2144
E-Mail: david.farebrother@kofc.org

¢ Knights of Columbus

47 INSURANCE

Making a difference for life.
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Happy 65th Wedding Anniversary
Don & Lucille Aubrey

Lucille & Don at their
Wedding on Dec. 28, 1946

Lucille and Don Aubrey will celebrate 65-years of-
marriage on December 28, 2011. They were married in St.
Francis Church in Bakersfield, California by Rev. William
MacLaughlin, after having been high school sweethearts.
Don was born on January 14, 1928. Don was a brand new
18-year old second lieutenant in the Army Corps of
Engineers and Lucille was a bookkeeper at a hardware
store (making more money than her new husband).
Thirty-three days later Don shipped to Japan and Lucille
joined him one year and seven days later.

Their first child, Dennis, was born there. They returned
to the US. in 1949 to an assignment in Fort Sill,
Oklahoma, where their second child, David, was born. In
1952, Don, by this time a first lieutenant, was transferred
to Orleans, France and Lucille joined him with their two
children four months later.

In 1955 they were transferred to Fort Ord, California,
where their third and fourth children, Stephen and Ann,
were born, in 1955 and 1957. Don, now a captain, was
shipped to Korea in February 1957. Upon his return, Don
and the family went to Fort Bragg, North Carolina in
1958. A second tour in France came in 1961 where they
lived in Chauvigny, near Poitiers, later in Dange, near
Chatellaroux and finally in Etain near Verdun. It was in
Etain that their fifth child, John, was born. During this
period, Don was promoted to Major.

During this time, Lucille, who was the only member of
her family to leave Bakersfield, was raising their children,

Don & Lucille in recent photo

Lucille, Bro. Leo Gonzales
and Don in Jerusalem

serving as a Pink Lady at hospitals, President of the
Officers” Wives Clubs, Den Mother and on many
committees. Lucille has traveled to France with two-year-
old and three-year-old sons, on a train from Bakersfield to
New York City, flying to Frankfurt-Main airport in
Germany, taking a train from Frankfurt to Paris, where she
said that if Don wasn’t there to meet her she was getting
on a plane back to the U.S. He made it. She had been
delayed one day as there was no compartment on the train
from Frankfurt for her and the boys to travel that night.
The next night, she and the children were ‘bumped’ by a
full Colonel’s wife traveling by herself so Lucille and the
sons slept sitting up in coach. This was the first of
several challenges that Lucille faced and overcame in
Don’s 25-year career in the Army.

The family returned to the U.S. in 1965 to California,
where Don was assigned as Advisor to the Engineer
Battalion of California’s 40" Armored Division. This
assignment didn’t last long. In 1966 he was transferred to
Vietnam for 13-months. Don received his Lt. Colonel
leaves at Travis Air Force Base just before boarding his
plane to Vietnam. Lucille met him in Hawaii on his R&R

for a week, about the middle of his assignment.

When Don returned from Vietnam the family moved to
Fort Carson, Colorado. Two years later, a General with
whom Don had served on three occasions, requested he be
reassigned to Frankfurt, Germany, as District Engineer of
Land Hessen. In 1970 the Department of Defense was
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Don Served as Grand Knight in 1983-84,
Lucille Was Women’s Auxiliary President

implementing a plan for an all-volunteer Army. While
stationed in Germany, he had seen the results of such a
program in France, Germany and the Netherlands. The
slovenly, undisciplined and doubtlessly, poorly-trained
military in these armies, decided Don to retire. His second
reason was that he wanted to return to school and get his
college degree.

The Aubreys have lived in or visited 49 countries during
their 65-years of marriage. These include: Japan, France,
Germany, Netherlands, Belgium, Romania, Hungary,
Greece and Greek Islands, Canada, England, Wales,
Scotland, Portugal, Sweden, Finland, Russia, Denmark,
Estonia, Andorra, Liechtenstein, Luxembourg, Monaco,
Panama, Puerto Rico, Israel, Spain, South Africa, Kenya,
Namibia, China, Berlin/East Berlin, Czech Republic,
Poland, Austria, Italy, Egypt, Jordan, Yemen, India,
Thailand, Malaysia, Singapore, Mexico, New Zealand,
Costa Rica, Majorca, Turkey, Iceland and Switzerland.

On November 1, 1970, he returned to civilian life. The
family bought their home in Santa Barbara and Lucille
supplemented Don’s retirement pay and G.I. Bill by taking
a refresher course at the local business college and
subsequently working at UCSB as the Office
Administrator for the French and Italian Department,
where she guide the department for 20-years.

Upon completing his college work, earning an Bachelors
and Masters in Mechanical Engineering, Don worked for
Able Engineering for a year, for Raytheon for two years
and then for Delco Electronics for 14-years. In 1970 Don
leaped at the opportunity to join their sons in their
oceanographic research business on Cape Cod,
Massachusetts, as their business manager, planning for
Lucille and him to be on the Cape for two or three years.
They returned to Santa Barbara five years later in 1995,
where they kept their home and rented it to a church friend
during their absence.

Active in the church before going to the Cape, Don and
Lucille immediately got back into active work in the
church serving as Lector, CCD teacher, Eucharistic
Minister. Don became a member of the Knights of
Columbus in 1965, was Grand Knight in 1983-84 and
Faithful Navigator of the 4™ Degree. Lucille was
Women’s Auxiliary President in 1985-86 and is a
Eucharistic Minister. She also bowled with the St.

Raphael Women’s Bowling League. They have been
members of St. Raphael Church for 41-years.

They are proud grandparents of 11 children: Jill,
Shelley, Andrew, Nick, Montana, Julie, Chance, Aubrey,
Scott, Yasmenn and David Alexander. The nine great-
grand-children are Kimberley, Ben, Ariana, Alyson,
Austin, Kane, Milo, Whitney and Adalyn.
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Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300

KNIGHTLINE
Monthly Publication - 51st Year

Advertising Rates
Payable within 15-days after publication

Size Ad... Full Color Cost
1/8 page.. $25.00 or $20 if prepaid;
1/4 page.. $45.00 or $35 if prepaid;
1/2 page...$75.00 or $60 if prepaid;
1 page... $125.00 or $100 if prepaid;
Call Joe Kovach, Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881
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Dance -
Local DJ
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For Tickets: Dan Knauss (805) 964-2442 (at Goleta Valley Optical)
Ed Barrier (805) 683-4534
St. Raphael’s Parish Rectory (805) 967-5641
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December Birthdays

George B. Gritt 12-02
Rev. John W. Higgins 12-05
Msgr. Stephen N Downes 12-08
Paul H. Coyne 12-09
John W. Moynihan Jr. 12-15
Joseph M. Bauer 12-22
Melvin Hueston 12-23
Rev. Joy Lawrence Santos 12-23
Ruben Perez 12-24

Uganda Presentation- For those of you who
could not attend, Bob Zeman will be doing an 'encore’
presentation of the one that he and Fr. Richard
Kayizzi did when Fr. Richard was visiting in
September. Fr. Richard studied at St. John's Seminary
from 2001-2006 and assisted St. Raphael parish from
2003-2004. Come hear about Bob's travels to Uganda
last year and see Fr. Richard's great ministry there.
Parishioners are continuing their efforts for Fr.
Richard Kayizzi, who runs a boys boarding school in
Uganda. Last year, with the help and prayers of so
many, Fr. Richard was able to purchase a car he so
direly needed in his ministry! This year, Fr. Richard
is currently overseeing the construction of teachers'
housing near the school to help reduce the distance
the teachers travel and aid in their ability to fulfill
their obligations at the school. Mark your calendar
for Tuesday, December 6 at 7 p.m. in the Parish
Hall for an informative and inspirational evening!

- Submitted by Karen Stark Quinkert

Resolution to support Rachel’s
Vineyard of lItaly, a Pro-life ministry
under the direction of Ms. Monika

Rodman Montanaro- Resolved, the Knights
of Columbus Council 5300 Goleta, CA will provide
financial support to Rachel’s Vineyard of Italy, a pro-
life evangelical ministry dedicated to healing the
trauma of abortion and returning to the Church
women and men who have suffered the pain and
isolation of abortion.

Knights of Columbus Council 5300 will provide to
Rachel’s Vineyard of Italy the amount of One
Thousand dollars per year ($1000/year) for Three (3)
consecutive years beginning in calendar year 2012.
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Rachel’s Vineyard of Italy is administered by Ms.
Monika Rodman Montanaro and her husband. Ms.
Montanaro is an American, a former St. Raphael
parishioner and a graduate of Bishop High School.
Before marriage, Ms. Rodman headed the Respect
Life office at the Diocese of Oakland, organized and
for 12 years managed a Rachel’s Vineyard ministry in
Oakland, CA before marrying and moving to Italy.

Feast Day of Our Lady of
- Guadalupe, Feast Day on
December 12
Prayer to Our Lady of Guadalupe
God of power and mercy, you
blessed the Americas at Tepeyac
with the presence of the Virgin

o

prayers help all men and women to accept each

Mary of Guadalupe. May her

other as brothers and sisters. Through your justice
present in our hearts may your peace reign in the
world. We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ,
your Son, who lives and reigns with you and the
Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.

Adoration of the Blessed
Sacrament

(Times and Locations):
Mon, Tues, Wed: Bishop High
Chapel, 8:00 AM-8:00 PM.

Wed: Our Lady of Sorrows: 12:45-
6:00 PM.

Thurs: Holy Cross, 1:00 PM-7:00
PM.

Thurs (1st): Chapel of the Poor Clares, 4:00 PM for
24 Hours.

Fri (each): Our Lady of Guadalupe, 6:00 PM-8:00
PM, SB Mission, 4:00 PM -5:00 PM

Fri (1*): St. Raphael’s Church, 24 Hour Exposition
begins at 8:00 AM, San Roque, 9:00 AM- 10:00 AM,
St. Mark’s, 5:45 PM — 7:00 PM.

Sat (1*): St. Raphael’s Church, Benediction 8:00
AM.

Sun & Holy Days: Chapel of the Poor Clares, all
day.
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Happy 50" Wedding Anniversary

Paul & Roberta Coyne

Paul and Roberta Coyne were married on October 15, 1960
at St. Zepherin’s Church in Cochituate, Massachusetts. They
celebrated this milestone with a trip to the New England coast
and Eastern Europe.

They are bless with 4 children: Diane (Mark) McClenathen of
Goleta, Donna Coyne of Santa Barbara, Paul Jr. of Thousand
Oaks and Michael of Agoura and five grandchildren: Michael,
Matthew. Cameron, Meagan and Henry.

Paul reitred from Raytheon after 39 yeasrs in 1995 as a

Financial Manager, working both in Massachusetts and Goleta.

Roberta retired fromt he Building Trades Council in 2000
after 20-years as Executive Assistant. they have since enjoyed
extensive world-wide travel.

Paul and Roberta were honored by their children and
grandchildren with a family celebration at the Cambria Pines
Lodge.

Happy 75" Birthday on Dec. 9"
Paul Henry Coyne

SK Coyne in his colorful 4th
Degree Regalia as

Corps Commander,

Bro. Paul became a Knight
on March 14, 1956,

Served as PGK in 1986-87,
Served as District Deputy,
Chapter President and now is
Fatihful Navigator.

“ Happy

s Birthday

Happy 80" Birthday on Dec. 18"
Roy Francis Schrader, Jr.

Married on June 6, 1952,

Pat & Roy, natives of Pennsylvania,
4 children: Debra, Roy I1I, David,
Christopher, 6 grandchildren,

2 great-grandchildren,
Parishioners since 1970,

Pat served in U.S. Navy 1951-54,
Royin U.S. Army 1952-54,

Roy also in Naval Reserve 1949-52

Happy 87" Birthday on Dec. 15"
John Willian Moynihan

John & Camille in recent picture,
Married on April 24, 1954 in L.A.
Camille’s birthdate: Nov. 19, 1924,
Daughter Patricia, graduate from
St. Raphael & Bishop Diege High,
John in U.S. Army 1943-1945,
BBA in Acctg,, Loyola of LA 1950,
Ran CPA in area 1966-1989,
Moved to Goleta in 1967,

KC 5300 member, 44 years, ‘67,
Parishioners since Jan. ‘67




(Grand Knight’s Report, continued from page 1)

In these uncertain times that we live in, we
must be thankful for all the blessings that we have:
family, fellowship with our brother Knights and, most
importantly, the gift of life that God has given to us.
Despite all the turmoil that we experience in our lives,
the gift of life that God gives to us expresses God’s
love for us. In order to express God’s love to others,
we should pray and also help others who are in need.
This can be done either by “clean” charity (donating
money) or “dirty” charity (by actually participating in
helping others). Both are necessary, but the latter
engages the volunteer to experience how others less
fortunate than us need our help. By actually help
others in need directly, we as Knights practice one of
the principles of our principles: Charity.

One of the ways you can demonstrate this
principle is to set aside some time to participate in
helping others. This past month just a few days
before Thanksgiving, the Knights helped St. Mark’s
University Parish in Isla Vista with serving the
homeless. Brothers Bill Calvo, John Peyton, Jim
Bradbury, Shane Soliz and Tom Bauer were on hand
to help Fr. John Love to help with this event. There
was a similar event at my home parish, Our Lady of
Sorrows, during Thanksgiving at Brewer Center.

This event was also for the homeless and for others
who do not have a family to share Thanksgiving with.
I would encourage my Brother Knights to find
opportunities in the month of December to help others
and not be caught in the commercialization of
Christmas that occurs annually. The distribution of
candies for widows is one such opportunity. Please
see Brother Joe Darga if you want to help.

I am proud to report that the Council passed
our Council Budget and approved helping Sarah
Arnoult’s (PGK and FS Chris Arnoult) mission with
Intervarsity, a non-denominational Christian
organization. I also presented Fr. Bruce Correio a
check of $1000 dollars to St. Raphael’s Church. This
$1000 donation was part of the Ralph Modugno
resolution that was passed recently by our Council.

We also had a presentation at our business
meeting by Monika Rodman Montanaro who is the
Italian coordinator of Rachael’s Vineyard Ministries,
an organization which helps promote the virtues of
family in Italy and helps minister to people who
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tragically chose abortion over life through counseling.
Several other Knights of Columbus Councils have
supported this ministry. To find out more about this
ministry, visit Monika’s website:
www.vignadirachele.org or contact her via e-mail:

mimmont@hotmail.com.

We have also completed our online surveys
about the Council and the Knightline. Out of all our
members, only 14 have responded to both surveys.
The results are in this edition of the Knightline. The
conclusions from both surveys: Council Meetings and
leadership received an average rating. Council
activities rank above average. The preferred method
of delivery of the Knightline is print (followed by the
Web) with the most read articles in the Knightline are
Council News, Calendar of Events, and the GK
report.

Have a Merry Christmas. Hope to see you at
the Christmas party on Dec 9". T am working with
PGK Dan Knauss to get the ticket sales going. We
will have Brother Mell Hueston who will be the DJ
and the MC for this event.

Please keep in your prayers SK Leland Jansen, who
passed away recently.

Please see the flyer for more details. Vivat Jesus.

S
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Happy 70" Birthday on Dec. 23"

Mell Hueston

Mell & wife Gwen in recent picture, Married on May 29, 1965
Parents of 4 children: Brian, Brigitt, Joey, Chelsie
KC Member since 1991, 4th Degree in 1998
Veteran of U.S. Army

CALVARY
CEMETERY & MAUSOLEUM
ARCHDIOCESE OF LOS ANGELES

199 North Hope Avenue ¢ Santa Barbara, CA 93110
(805) 682-5793 « FAX (805) 569-5814 « CELL (805) 331-9840
E-Mail: ghueston@Ilacatholiccemeteries.org

Mell Hueston

DJ - Weddings - Parties - Special Events

Happy 71" Birthday on Dec 8"
Msgr. Stephen Noel Downes

Born: December 8, 1940 in Dublin, Ireland
Ordained Priest: May 1, 1966

Appointed Pastor of St. Raphael: August 1, 1987
Invested as a Monsignor: September 3, 1995
Served as Pastor for 15-years at St. Raphael
Pastor for S-years at St. Mary’s in Palmdale
Since 2007 Pastor at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel

Father Steve

You have fulfilled the Ideals of Priesthood,

You have lived the Principles of Gospels,

You have earned the love and esteem of
your parishioners everywhere,

To penetrate all secrets,

To heal all wounds,

To go from men to God and offer Him
their prayers,

To have a heart of fire for chastity and
a heart of bronze for chastity,

To teach and to pardon, console and
bless always.

WHAT A LIFE, FATHER STEVE!

And it has been yours among us,

O Priest of Jesus Christ!

This Special Tribute to Rev. Msgr. Stephen Noel Downes
was paid for by Joe & Geri Kovach




Troop 105 and Cub Pack 105 Announce
Christmas Tree Lot Sales through
December 18

By Bro. Ed Leicht

Boy Scout Troop 105 and Cub Pack 105, both of
which are chartered by Goleta Valley Council 5300,
announce that their Annual Christmas Tree Lot
opened on Saturday, November 26.

The tree lot is again organized by Brother Ed
Leicht and Mr. Robert Zaida who are both active
adults in the Troop. Sales will continue through
Sunday, December 18 or until they run out of trees!

Last year the boys sold about 500 trees, and they
are hoping for a higher number of trees this year in
spite of the continued difficult economy. To support
this goal the organizers have launched the following
programs:

We pay the $ales Tax Campaign: The tree lot

organizers have launched several campaigns to
make it clear that the tree prices posted on the lot
include sales tax. Many of the competitive tree lots
in close vicinity appear to have lower prices....
Until you add in the sales tax!

Pictured: New signage for the Tree Lot (and School,
too) on Hollister Ave.

Coupons: _Discount coupons are printed in the
Church bulletin at St. Raphaels, are included in the
“Tuesday folders” taken home by children enrolled
in St. Raphael’s School and in the newsletter
emailed to parents of Bishop Diego High students,
and are also handed out by various tree lot
volunteers. Rumor has it there’s even a coupon in

the Knightline!  An electronic version of the
discount coupon is located on the troop’s website at
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this internet address:
http://www.goletal 05.com/treelot/web_coupon.jpg
Discount Area: In recognition of the current
economy, there is an area of the tree lot set aside for
more economically priced trees. These trees will be
available in a variety of heights and species.

Pictured: Boy Scouts, Cub Scouts, and Parents all
pitch in to unload the 2011 tree delivery!

; u

Services and Misc: As in past years, the Troop will
offer tree delivery and state-certified fire retardant at
nominal charges. Also for sale are wreaths, tree
preservative, and tree disposal bags.

For more information on the Scout Tree Lot,
please contact Brother Ed Leicht via email:
treelot@goletal05.com. For more information on
the activities of Troop 105 (Scoutmaster is Brother
Glenn Schiferl) or Cub Pack 105 (Cubmaster is
Brother Mark Vampola, PGK), visit their website
www.goletal05.com.

Let’s support our Brother Knights first by
purchasing our trees at their tree lot and second by
telling our friends!

W -

Pictured: Hard working Bo Scouts take a well-
deserved break during the 2011 tree lot setup.
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THE FRIENDLY STORE

SANTA CRUZ

THAT SAVES YOU MORE

SANTA BARBARA NEWS-PRESS

READERS’

CHOIGE
AWARDS
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THANK YOU SANTA BARBARA
FOR VOTING US
BEST LOCALLY OWNED GROCERY!!
locally owned and operated since 1980

SANTA BARBARA GOLETA
324 W. MONTECITO STREET 5757 HOLLISTER AVENUE

nus. Offset Printing. Car Wraps. Flyers. Bookl
SC Certified. Letterhead. Envelopes. Die-Cut St
& DVD Duplication Printing. Mouse Pad. Lami
nus. Retaill Store Displays. Posters. Business
s. Scanning. Design. Stapling. Vinyl Banners. F
osters. Banner stands. Presentation Folders.
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ostcards Canvas Prints. Folding. Lamination. Vi
ners. Invitations. Die-Cut Stickers. Mounting.
siness Card. Meeting & Event Signare. NCR
cklit Signs. Thermography. Retail Store Displa
tapling. Bookletings. Canvas Prints. Catalogs. M
vices. Flyers. Catalogs. Perfect Binding. Win
gs. Silkkscreening. Posters. Desi Business Cal
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tands. Mounting. Catalogs. Business Card. Phot
aintenance. Posters. Presentation Folders. M
fiset Printing. Non-Profit & Educator Discount. C
raps. Flyers. Stationery Bookletings. FSC Certi
etterhead. Posters Embroidery. Sikscreening.
D & DVD Duplication. Scanning. Coil Binding. Die
ticker. Photo Retouch. Color Correction. Free

[ Delivery. Thermography. Labels. Design. Maili

Printer of
Knightline
Since 2008

Graphicink

printcopy-+design
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ph 805.845.5300
Please call or visit graphicinksb.com for more information fax 805.845.5301
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Knight of the Month

Brother John McLafferty

— ITI-1p §
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By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight

Pictured: Brother Larry Torres with Brother John
McLafferty manning the Tri-Tip booth during St.
Raphael’s Parish Festival.

This month’s Knight of the Month is Brother John
McLafferty. Brother John is the son of PGK Bill
McLafferty who passed away last year, and has
been actively involved with our Pancake Breakfast,
the Parish Festival and other events. He is an
alumnus of Bishop Garcia Diego High School
(Class of 2010) and was Cardinal of the Year. He is
currently a student at Santa Barbara City College
and is a 4™ Degree Knight. Congratulations Brother
John.

Blood Drive -
The Knights of
Columbus will be
sponsoring a blood
donation drive
Sunday, December 11" from 8:00 am until 12
noon in the Parish Hall. All community members
are welcome. The Knights will provide a free
breakfast to all blood donors.

Pray.

W
2
(1]
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Family of the Month

The Cabrera Family

By Ed Barrier, Grand Knight

Pictured: PGK Francisco Cabrera and his beautiful
wife Maria.

This month’s family of the month is the Cabrera
family. PGK Francisco Cabrera and his wife Maria
have helped our Council with numerous past events.
These events include the Trustees Christmas Party,
the Fiesta Coke Booth and the Lenten Fish Fries.
He is also very active at Council Meetings. His son
Pablo was recently elevated to 4" Degree at the
exemplification in Oxnard on November 5th. Their
family has been very active at St. Raphael’s Parish.
Congratulations to the Cabrera family.

Widows to Receive See's Candy for

Christmas-- Christmas gifts of See's Candy
from the Knights of Columbus Goleta Valley
Council 5300 will be delivered to all the Widows of
our departed Brother Knights beginning December
14. Bro. Joe Darga is in charge of the volunteers
who will be bringing the 1 Ib. box of candy to the
widows' home. This is the third year Darga has
coordinated this special KC annual gift to the
Widows.



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS. COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2011-2012

Grand Knight
Chaplain

Deputy Grand Knight
Chancellor

Warden

Advocate

Recorder

Financial Secretary
Treasurer

Lecturer

Outside Guard
Inside Guard
Trustee-Three Years
Trustee-Two Years
Trustee-One Year

Ed Barrier

Fr. Lawrence Santos

Patrick Donohoe
Jack Turney

Jim Bradbury
John Bravo

John Peyton
Chris Arnoult
Joseph Darga

Joe Bauer

Jose Meza
Raphael Cardenas
Mark Vampola
Mike Donovan
Francisco Cabrera

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director
Church Director
Community Director
Council Director
Family Director
Youth Director
Pro-Life Director
Membership Director

Patrick Donohoe
Brian Klinge
Vacant

Tim Hogan
Vacant

John Vasellina

Vacant
Sam Alfano

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight

State Deputy

District Deputy
District Warden
Faithful Navigator
Insurance Field Agent
Knightline Advertising

Carl Anderson
Charles Clark

Niceforo Albino Prado

John Bravo

Jim Bradbury
David Farebrother
Joe T. Kovach

(805) 683-4534
(805) 